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PETITION NO. 556 - Berkshire Power petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed installation of a temporary 69.2 MW peaking project in Stamford, Connecticut. Revised Development and Management Plan.
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On September 30, 2002, the Waterside Power Project (Waterside) submitted a revised Development and Management Plan (D&M Plan) to the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) for its 69.2-megawatt peaking project off Amelia Place in Stamford, Connecticut.  This project was approved by the Council on April 25, 2002, and was available during the summer of 2002, although never dispatched to run, under the Independent System Operator (ISO) New England Emergency Supplement Program.  Waterside is requesting that the project equipment presently on the site be allowed to remain in place until the need for the project in 2003 has been determined.

Waterside has removed its water treatment trailer and water storage tanks from the site.  All other equipment, including three General Electric turbine generator units, remain in winter storage on the site, and none of the systems or equipment can be operated.  Electrical interconnections with the nearby Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P) substation have been disconnected.  In its current storage mode, no noise, odors, electric and magnetic fields, or air emissions   would be created by the equipment now in storage at this site.  Traffic to and from the site is limited, and the site is patrolled by security personnel.  The site will remain fenced and locked as a security measure.  A transformer on the site contains 10,140 gallons of oil for insulation, but a sump and lined berm are in place to protect the site in the event of a leak.  Erosion and sediment controls would continue to be maintained, and a berm serves to screen some views of the project.  

If the project were to become operational in 2003, Waterside plans to have landscaping in place, as required by the Stamford Zoning Board of Appeals, which has already approved this site via a Special Exception Permit for a period of three years.  

The Council sought the concerns of the residents of the surrounding community at a public hearing held in Stamford on January 13, 2003 on the revised D&M Plan.  However, after hearing and considering these concerns, the Council believes allowing the project to remain in place in its present non-operational and secure state should not create  environmental impacts to the area.  The Council has made it clear to both the project's owners and the residents of the Waterside community that the project may not operate in 2003 without prior Council approval, including a public hearing on the merits and environmental concerns  raised by the renewed operation of this project. 

Until a final decision on the future of this project has been made, the Council will attach certain conditions to this project as stated in its accompanying Decision and Order, including a condition that no additional equipment or materials may be stored on the site without the prior approval of the Council, and a condition that the transformer be checked monthly for leaks.

